
 

 

1967 March 

Church Hall 

We extend our grateful thanks to Miss Lewin and the Old Tyme Dancing Club for the donation of £28.7.9 

towards the cost of the new heating in the Church Hall. This will be a handsome contribution towards our 

first repayment of £42 towards the end of the year. The new system is evidently a great success and the 

Old Tyme Dancing Club’s practical appreciation by this generous gift makes us all feel that the risk was 

worth taking 

Annual General Meeting 

This was held in the Church Hall on Thursday 11th February. Mr Southam and Mr V Headland were 

elected wardens. Mr Horrell presented accounts which were as follows: No 1 account: balance of 

£117.14.0. No 3 Account: a balance of £115.8.5. 

The Parochial Church Council for the current year were elected as follows: Mesdames Harris, Barnett, 

Horrell, Ainge, Yorke, Burnham, D Brown, E Brown, Berridge. Messrs R Burnham, Berry, Groom, 

Drage, Ex Officio: The churchwardens and Mr A Horrell (Representative on Diocesan Conference) and 

Miss Wolfe (representative on the Ruri-Decanal Conference). The following Officers were elected: Vice 

Chairman: Mr Southam, Secretary Mr E Drage, Treasurer Mr J Groom, Asst Treasurer Mr A Horrell. 

Sidesmen: Messrs R Baker, M Bosworth, P Brown, R Burnham, J Coulson, R Drage, E Drage, A Horrell, 

J Horrell, F Crouch A Wilson, J Berry, W Waterman. Mr F Roberts and Mr A Horrell will continue to 

supervise the running of the Church Hall on behalf of the PCC. Under the new Act the Hall is now 

registered with the Trust Committee of the Diocesan Board of Finance as a Charitable Trust. 

Deaths 

Beulah Lizzie Pothecary, died 12 Feb aged 64 years. Buried 17
th
 Feb 

 


